
Hinderclay Newsletter April 2024 
If you have anything for the May newsletter, please email liz.channell59@gmail.com  

Hinderclay Little Ernie  

Winners for March                                                                                                            

1st 41    Megan Aves 

2nd  164   Millie O’Driscoll 

3rd  202   Mr. M. Garnham 

4th   106 Alayna Guest 

Congratulations to the winners! 

If you would like to be in with a chance to win 

cash prizes every month and support our      

Village Hall, please contact  

Linda Aves on 01379 898512 

 

 

 

 

Our next Bingo session will be on                           
Friday 12th April at the Village Hall.   

Come and join us for a fun evening and a 
chance to win cash prizes! 

Doors open at 7pm, ‘Eyes Down’ at 
7.30pm 

There will be refreshments and a raffle. 

See you there! 

St Mary’s Church 

 

Services 

Sunday 14th April - Family Service - 9.30am - Mr. Ken Smith 

Sunday 28th April - Holy Communion - Rev. Cathy Bladen 

 

WEDDING - St Mary’s will see the wedding of Molly Metcalf to Thomas Woods on Saturday 6th 

April at 2.30pm—we wish the happy couple health, wealth and happiness for their future. 

 

ERROL JOHN GARNHAM - ‘Willy’ as we all knew him.  It is with sadness that we record the 

death and burial of this truly exceptional man.  Willy died on 28th February and was buried in 

Rickinghall Churchyard (as was his wish) on 22nd March.  It is estimated that over 200 people 

attended to remember and give thanks for this man’s marvellous life.  Every one of us with a 

tale to tell and a humerous anecdote to recall.  Our thoughts and prayers are with his wife    

Brenda, his son Glenn and all his family. 

 

FREDERICK GARNHAM -  Again with sadness we report the death of Freddie Garnham.  He 

died in hospital on 8th February after a long illness.  His funeral will take place in Hinderclay 

Church on Wednesday 10th April at 2.30pm, with the burial following in Rickinghall churchyard.  

Our thoughts are prayers are with his brother Michael, sister Angela and all his family. 

BELL RINGERS GOTCH 

Thank you to all the people who came to see, and 
take photo’s of this unique piece of Hinderclay’s 
history.  Thanks also to the cake bakers and tea 
makers and all who donated their time.  We had 
the Gorch on display in the Church for our Palm 
Sunday service the next day and our current bell 
ringers rang for us and stayed for a blessing for 
all our bell ringers, past and present. 

FLOWER FESTIVAL 

Due to illness’s and other             

commitments, it has been decided 

that we will not be holding our Flower 

Festival this year.  Hopefully we will 

be back next year, bigger and    

brighter. 



Do you need help  
or support? 
 
These people are happy to help if they 
can! 

Karen  01379 898949 Roger  01379 890257 

Kate  01379 898562 Chris  07841 016384 

Ken  01379 898776 Peter 01379 898906 

Richard  07939 241550 Julia  07931  327004 

Village Hall Bookings 

Brownies: Tuesdays in term time 5.30—7pm Contact Clare Brinkley 01379 890 709 

Yoga: Wednesday mornings weekly 9—10.30am and Saturday morning 9.00—10.30am Contact 

Alyze 07542 463363 

Coffee Morning: Thursday monthly from 10.30am Contact Len Parsall 01379 898867 

Garden Club: Wednesday evenings monthly 7.30pm Contact Val Forge 01379 898270 

Bingo: Fridays monthly 7 for 7.30 start.  Future dates in newsletter  

Kenninghall Morris: Thursday evenings 7.30 Contact Vicki 07476 762125 

Yoga: Monday evenings 6—7pm Contact Abigail Jackson 07557 794928 

Green Fingers Garden Club 

 

Our Garden Club meeting will be on Wednesday 17th April at 7.30 in Hinderclay Village 

Hall.  We have Gabi of Gabriels Garden, talking on the subject of                             

‘The Cut Flower Garden’. 

There will be refreshments and our usual Raffle and bring and buy table. 

For any other information, please call Val Forge on 01379 898270 

Hinderclay Coffee Morning 

 

 

The next coffee morning will be 

held on Thursday 11th April and 

every second  Thursday in the 

month, at The Village Hall          

Hinderclay from 10.30am 

Everyone is welcome and you can 

enjoy a coffee/tea and a chat. 

Further enquiries from Len on 

01379 898867 

Apr/May 2024 Bin Collection   

Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa Su 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 30 1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12  

 

The Brownies continue to enjoy meeting at Hinderclay Village Hall.  

We have been learning about the world around us and practising 

new skills.  This term our focus has been wellbeing, so we have 

spent time exploring tools to help us   relax, deal with worries and 

look after ourselves.  We have enjoyed days out together and are 

looking forward to a sleepover next term,  We hope to get out and 

about as the weather improves and get involved with the local 

community. 

As some of our older girls move on, we have spaces available for 

new members.   

Please visit www.girlguiding.org.uk or get in touch for more       

information. 

Clare/Tawny Owl                                                                    

botesdalebrownies@hotmail.com  07813 492280 

HINDERCLAY DEFIBRILLATOR 

It is the Yellow box located by the main door of the 

Village Hall.  Remember to take your mobile phone - give the 

999  operator these 3 words and it will give them the location of 

the defibrillator box. 

UNLOADS - CABS - FIZZLE the postcode is    IP22 1HX  


